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	Minutes of Naunton Area Residents’ Association [NARA] AGM – 10th Meeting

	Date: 1st November 2017, 7pm, Sup & Chow

	Apologies: Brenda Campbell, Rob Coltman, Heather Cole, Maria Thomas, John Hepworth, Vikki Willetts, Lorelei Symes,   
Klara Sudbury
Attendance: Karen Scarborough, Damien Green, Caz Blair, Sue Key, Jill Douglas, Rob Willetts, Derek Scarborough, Elise Forbes, Jan Champion, Martin Mordecai, Lucy Dodsworth, Derek Cole

	Previous Minutes: Were accepted as true and fair.
Chair’s Report

An extremely productive first year for NARA.  Highlights include:

500 doors knocked on and 1500 circulars distributed to raise awareness of NARA

Creation of website and facebook page – grant awarded for website development; thanks to Rob and Lucy 

Acknowledged as a consultative body by Cheltenham Borough Council

Concerns re begging in the area raised with CBC

Contacts established with Amey, Ubico, Bath Road Traders, Friends of Naunton Park

Issues re trees, street cleaning and signage and planning proposals undertaken

The Triangle – 2 events held and 35 volunteers have expressed interest in helping with the project. Plans submitted and accepted. Community Pride grant awarded

Next year’s goals – completion of The Triangle Phase 1. Fundraising and increased membership
The Chair’s Report is available in full on the website www.naracheltenham.co.uk
Treasurer’s Report
NARA has 30 members currently

Membership subs                                         = £ 132.00
Donations at cake & Consultation                = £   24.50

Anonymous donation                                   = £   50.00
Expenditure – printing, website                   = £  125.00
Balance                                                       = £    81.50

Pending

£300 NARA grant

£2118 Community Pride award

£180 Donations from Bath Road Traders to purchase litter pick equipment

We have an outstanding application for a grant with Greggs Foundation

We have the forms to apply for a grant from The Co-Operative Society

01/10  Elise has volunteered to complete the CO-Op grant application

Election of Committee
Derek Scarborough was proposed and seconded to continue as Chair – carried

Rob Willets was proposed and seconded to continue as Treasurer until such time as the Community Pride award payment has been made at which time he will step down - carried
Caz Blair proposed and seconded to continue as Secretary – carried

02/10   Rob to draw up a précis of the Treasurer’s Role

03/10   Caz to circulate request for volunteer to take up post of Treasurer

Updates
Litter Pick

£180 raised so far from Bath Road Traders to purchase litter pick equipment as well as donations of bags and gloves

The meeting agreed to ring fence this money to purchase, maintain and replace litter pick equipment

Contributing businesses to be recognised on NARA website
Elise volunteered to store NARA litter pick equipment

Cigarette stubs continue to be a concern outside Corals, public houses and take-aways, could NARA do anything to influence/persuade use of cigarette bins by these businesses? 

· Next dates for Litter Picks

Sunday November 19th 10.30am

Sunday December 10th 10.30am

04/10   Derek to purchase 10 sets of litter pick equipment

05/10   Lucy and Damien to photograph shop fronts of contributors as advised by Derek to post thanks / acknowledgment on website / facebook
06/10   Caz to explore options regarding cigarette bins
Triangle

Although the Community Pride award has been granted we haven’t received any funds as yet. Once we have some money Public Liability Insurance will be the first priority then we can order materials and get going with the construction phase.

NARA Christmas cards
To update the local residents and thank them and the local traders for their support Jill has designed a Christmas Card 
07/10    Jill to advise when cards ready so we can arrange distribution

Any Other Business

Newsletter

Lucy suggested the date of the next newsletter is reviewed in January.
Bath Road Begging

Maria had asked if we have any more guidance on how we should best support the homeless people begging on the Bath Road. Unlikely we shall get anything more detailed from the Council than the letter received, however it may be worth asking local charities what they would recommend
08/10    Caz to ask contact at P3 what their policy for the public is
NARA Catchment Area

Karen queried whether we should extend the geographical reach of NARA as people from Fairhaven’s and Naunton Lane are expressing interest in joining. It was generally thought this would be a good idea but with only 30 paid up members from over 400 households in current catchment we should perhaps concentrate on securing more support here first. Issue to be addressed again at next meeting in the New Year.

Trees

Jan raised concerns over the recent tree felling in Langdon and Ewlyn Roads, residents uncertain why certain trees were selected, the size of the trunk remnants and what plans were in place for re-planting.

09/10   Derek to ask John Hepworth (tree warden) if he has any information before speaking to the Council




Next Meeting: Tuesday January 16th TBC at the Sup & Chow 7pm
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